
Spanish Fork Jr. High SCC Minutes
November 17, 2021

TERM NAME PRESENT

PARENT MEMBERS

2nd Year Shanni Call Yes

2nd Year Jami Branch Yes

2nd Year Alisha Breckenridge No

1st Year Nicole Drysdale Yes

1st Year Linzee Gadd Yes

VOTING SCHOOL MEMBERS

Principal Chris Loveless Yes

1st Year Esther Zacharias No

1st Year Brenna Price Yes

NON-VOTING MEMBERS

1st year Jessica Lindley Yes

------------------- Blake Mortensen Yes

------------------ Sharman Brown Yes

Welcome

Introductions

Celebrations
● A big celebration is the “Hashtag” award. Our PR team is awesome! They put so much effort

into posting on instagram, facebook, etc. Meghan Nielson and Alyse Freeland do a great job.
● No Shave November has been a great unifying tool in our school

-Most of the male teachers are not shaving their beards in order to raise money and
awareness for cancer research

-Students donate money every second period
- Eddy Rawlings has really pushed

● FCCLA is doing a sock drive right now too! Mrs. Thacker is heading that
● Lobo Pack Party

- “No tardy party”
- Every student who didn’t have any tardies for the whole first time got to come down and
have a donut. It was a surprise for the students! 422 student got to go!! Woohoo!
-625 students with 3.85 GPA and higher got candy bar

● Veteran’s Day assembly
- Amazing.



-Essay Contest winners
● Lobo Spirit Day on Friday

- Treats to all students wearing school shirts or Lobo gear
● Wolf Pack Award

This goes to teachers that are nominated for living the Lobo Way! This month went to
Russ Lemmon

Panorama Program/School Survey
● This will help us get the students who maybe fall through the cracks
● Will send out a survey this coming Tuesday before Thanksgiving Break (after parents review it)

for students to respond to help us gauge their emotional state
● It will help us identify what the students actually need from us. So we can be aware, make

interventions, and make a plan for what the student needs!
● Parents can opt their child out of taking this survey if they want.
● Information stays in panorama program. Teachers cannot access the program. The

administrators can access. All information is kept confidential. Information is only shared with
student support team in order to figure out what we can do to help them

PBIS
● 2nd pack party for term 2 on January 21st
● No tardies and no unexcused absences
● Teaching the Lobo Way:  The teachers are teaching it and student leadership are rewarding

kids that know it.
● Leadership team has decorated the hallways with the lobo way
● Highlighting someone (boy and girl) that is showing the lobo way once a month
● Vision Team:  C’s B’s and A’s before the holidays
● End of Semester will be before Christmas next year
● Coach Nowell is doing a good way of teaching the Lobo Way
● Student of Month is getting a wide variety of favorite teachers

School Improvement Plan
● Increase the frequency of communication
● Discover interventions

○ ELL
○ IEP students
○ Study Halls

● PBIS
○ Already talked about
○ Let parents know why they were nominated for
○ Improve on the lobo hero awards

● Professional Development
○ Faculty Meetings: Teachers are teaching, etc
○ Cross Training, etc.
○ Getting out and going to a training is good for the teachers and they have been taking

advantage of it


